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 March 31, 2009 

TO: NASA General Counsel 

FROM: Assistant Inspector General for Auditing 

SUBJECT: Addendum to Results of Review of Required Registration Fee for the 
2008 NASA General Counsel Conference (Report No. IG-09-010, 
January 29, 2009) 

In an e-mail response to our report (see the Enclosure), the Lead Counsel for the Science 
Mission Directorate and the Aeronautics Research Mission Directorate, on behalf of the 
Office of the General Counsel (OGC), agreed to implement our recommendation.  
Specifically, the response stated that your office would cease the practice of requiring 
employees, as a condition of a Government activity, to pay for non-reimbursable 
expenses.  Although OGC took exception to the possibility of an ethics rule violation, we 
consider this recommendation closed for reporting purposes since our recommendation 
will be implemented. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 202-358-2572.   

 

     signed 

Evelyn R. Klemstine 

Enclosure 
 
cc:  
Lead Counsel, Science Mission Directorate and Aeronautics Research Mission 

Directorate  



 

Management’s Comments 
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